Southwood PAC Meeting — Tuesday, April 18, 2023

In Attendance: Marge Thiessen, Melissa Nykoluk, Ashley Thiessen, Sarah Bond, Stephanie Noll

Meeting Start: 6:05pm

1.

School Update

- Teachers/Staff just had a meeting to start planning for next year. Plans to be submitted to the
school division and province.

- Working on class lists for next year. Larger class sizes likely. Possibility of split classes or
multiple looping.

- Spring is here. Wet and muddy playgrounds. Trying to keep kids out of the puddles and mud.
Reminder was sent to parents to have extra clothes in backpacks if possible.

- Grade 1/ 2 Spring concert will be in May. Starting to get ready for that.

- Soups on has been providing lunches to kids who need. Have been running into snags with
limited storage space as well as not being able to provide fresh fruits and vegetables due to
rising grocery costs.

- The school has set up a bowl of fresh fruit in the lobby for anyone who would like.

Hot Lunch

- Last snow day Pizza Day is rescheduled to Friday, April 21°

- Last Hot lunch session will be open to ordering next week

- Smitty’s will not be an option for the last session (no hotdogs or chicken strips)

Fundraising
- Marge will be in contact with Dorinda from Sunshine Greenhouse to organize one more
fundraiser before Mothers Day.

Questions/Concerns
- Ashley will look into Sign up Genius to set something up for fruit donations.

Meeting End: 7:10pm



